Dear Mr Howitt
Congratulations on your re- election in May to the European Parliament. 

I am writing to you as the Foreign Affairs (AFET) Committee will be debating Commission proposal 2014/0005(COD) to amend Council Regulation 1236/2005, which is supposed to prohibit the trade in torture equipment. I ask you to support Amnesty International’s calls to strengthen this legislation and to close all loopholes that allow the trade in the tools of torture. The UK has been a world leader in preventing the trade of equipment used for torture across the world and I urge you to continue this tradition at the EU level. 

Please table or support amendments to the regulation at the Foreign Affairs or International Trade committees that: 

1. Introduce effective controls on companies brokering deals potentially resulting in the trade in goods covered by the regulation; 

2. Prohibit companies promoting the sale of equipment in their commercial marketing, as well as through exhibition and trade fairs in EU countries, that could be used by law enforcement officials for torture or ill-treatment; 

3. Introduce a “catch all” clause allowing all Member States to immediately prohibit the trade in goods where it is clear that the items are likely being used for torture, ill-treatment or the death penalty, even if they are not specifically listed under the regulation. 

I am a member of the Southend Amnesty International group and we would welcome you attending one of our meetings or events to discuss this further and learn about our work. 
I look forward to hearing from you on how you are supporting this important work. 

Yours sincerely,
Richard Howitt MEP

The Labour European Office 

Unit 3, Frohock House, 

222 Mill Road, 

Cambridge CB1 3NF 

